St Margaret's at Hasbury CE Primary School and Nursery

NEWSLETTER

twitter: @stmargaretsath1 www.hasl

www.hasbury.dudley.sch.uk

15th February 2019

Upcoming Trips

Year 3 – 4th March

Year 5 – 8th March

Diary

Half Term Monday18th to Friday 22nd February 2019

26.02.19 3pm School nurse drop-in session

27.02.19 9.00 Year 3 class assembly

07.03.19 World Book day

09.03.19 Dudley Primary Cross Country Championships

14.03.19 1.30pm High 5 Netball tournament

28.3.19 Movie Theme Day menu

29.03.19 2.30pm Mothers' day service early years' hall KS1 only

10.04.19 2.00pm Poetry Competition whole school

12.04.19 2.00pm Easter service in church

12.04.19 Last Day of Term

29.04.19 Summer Term Starts

02.05.19 School closed to pupils for voting day

06.05.19 May Day Bank Holiday

09.05.19 Yr3 Swimming for 6 weeks

23.05.19 am Early Years' sports day

pm Upper Years' sports day

Half Term 27th May —31st May 2019

Class Merit Awards

I am so excited to announce that we have 2 classes achieving their 100 merits. Well done to years 2 and 3. Children in these classes will be celebrating with their reward choice after half term.

School Uniform

We are happy to remind you that all uniform requirements should now be ordered directly from Dancers Ltd, Peckingham Street, Halesowen B63 3AR

Please visit the shop or alternatively orders may be placed

via phone: 01215501237

Or Email: dansersltd@gmail.com

Or via their web site: www.dancersltd.co.uk

Lost Property

We shall be disposing of any lost property on Friday 1st March. If you are missing items please call into school office to check our lost property box before then. School Office

Maths Competition

We would like to wish Year 5 and Year 6 Maths team good luck for their upcoming competition on 26th February.

Breakfast with Books

We would like to invite you in for 'Breakfast with Books' on Thursday 7th March 8.15 -8.45. More information and a booking form will be sent out after half term.

Message from The Governors

Governors have donated £50.00 to the Little Princess Trust in support of Lydia's sponsored hair cut.

World Book Day

Alex and Persephone have been busy, along with the rest of school council, organising World Book Day.

In our previous two newsletters we have let you know which book your child's class will be reading. Children are being encouraged to come to school dressed up as a character from that book.

We will be running several house competitions. Each child dressed up will receive 10 house points, each 'Book in a Box' competition entry will received 10 house points and the winners from each Key stage will received £10 book voucher, runners up will received £5 book voucher.

Charity News—Update

Well done to Lydia and to everyone who has donated. You have helped her raise a fantastic £160.00 so far for the Little Princess Trust. If you still wish to donate please do so on the following link which is available until 19th Feb 2019

https://www.facebook.com/donate/552918701785446/?fundraiser_scource=external_url

This is Lydia's hair before







Sports News

Boccia House Matches

Whilst running the Yr5 and 6 Change4Life Boccia club, we have included some house matches to help children play in a match situation. This has helped children learn the game and the scoring system.

Final positions for these House matches were: 1st Emerald with 10 points, 2nd Diamond with 9 points, 3rd Sapphire with 7 points and 4th Ruby with 3 points. Well done to all involved.

Paralympics Festival

Hasbury hosted a Paralympics event last Friday. The festival was an opportunity for children for children to represent the school in two Paralympic sports. It also helped raise awareness of the Paralympics values. The event was organised by Hasbury and Cradley schools and six local schools participated in the competition.

All the children enjoyed the event and staff were very impressed at how the children's skills improved as the matches progressed. Well done to the two Hasbury teams that won both events.

House Netball

Year 6 have been running House netball matches during PE lessons, with Year 6 captains organising, managing and officiating. It was a close competition as all children have shown fabulous progress in this sport, but the final results were: 1st Ruby, 2nd Sapphire, 3rd Diamond and 4th Emerald.

Windsor Hockey tournament

Congratulations to the team who went to the Windsor Hockey tournament on Thursday 14th February. The team made it through the rounds to the final and at full time it was a draw, so it was all down to penalty shuffles. The team did really well but lost out to Colley Lane, finishing second overall. Well done to all the children involved, you were a credit to the school.

Reminder

Can we remind you to phone in on 01384 818660 should your child be unwell and unable to attend school, Nursery or Pre-School. You can also send us a text message via ParentMail. This should be done as early as possible on the first day of absence. If your child is away for a longer period it helps if you can phone in daily to keep us up to date. Thank you.

School Office

SAFEGUARDING

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expect all staff, governors, volunteers and the wider school community to share this commitment.

Nurse Information

Alex Pejovic, School Nurse is available for confidential advice and support around children's health at the drop-in sessions.

Drop-in date

26th February 2019 @ 3pm

HUNTINGTREE PARK ACTIVITY CENTRE

February Half-Term Holiday Activities

Week commencing: Tuesday 19th February – Saturday 23rd February

Day	Time	Time	Time
	1:45-2pm	2-3pm	3:05-4pm
Tuesday 19 th February	Registration	Table Tennis & Free Play (variety of equip)	Dodgeball
Wednesday 20 th February	Registration	Free Play (variety of equip)	Tennis Skills Challenge
Thursday 21 st February	Registration	Table Tennis & Free Play (variety of equip)	Kwik Cricket
Friday 22 nd February	Registration	Free Play (variety of equip)	Football Skills Games
Saturday 23 rd February	Registration	Table Tennis & Free Play (variety of equip)	Frisbee Challenge Games

Activities are for children aged between 4-14 unless stated otherwise.

All activities are FREE!

For more information please contact the onsite Park Activators on 01384 – 814305.